
Press release: New charity
investigation: The Great Generation

The Charity Commission, the independent regulator of charities in England and
Wales, has opened a new statutory inquiry into The Great Generation
(1120349). The inquiry was opened on 3 January 2018.

The charity operates in Brazil, India, Jordan, Sri Lanka and Uganda and works
with individuals, schools and businesses to help achieve the millennium
development goals, specifically poverty alleviation.

On 17 February 2017 the charity was included in a class inquiry which the
Commission opened to examine charities that had repeatedly defaulted on their
accounting obligations.

The charity submitted the outstanding documents to the Commission in April
2017 and, as a result, ceased to be a part of the class inquiry. However,
despite receiving regulatory advice and being reminded to meet their legal
duties, the trustees again failed to file the statutory accounting
information on time for the financial year ending 31 December 2016.

As a result of the further failure of the trustees to fulfil their legal
reporting obligations the Commission has now opened a new inquiry.

In addition to obtaining the overdue accounting information the inquiry will
seek to ensure that the trustees comply with their legal duties to file
future account submissions within the statutory deadlines and examine broader
aspects of the charity’s administration and management to ensure it is being
properly managed by the trustees.

The Commission is reminding charity trustees that if their charity’s gross
income exceeds £25,000, they have a legal obligation to submit a copy of
their annual report and accounts to the Commission within 10 months of the
charity’s financial year end. Failure to do this is a criminal offence under
section 173(1) of the Charities Act 2011.

It is the Commission’s policy, after it has concluded an inquiry, to publish
a report detailing what issues the inquiry looked at, what actions were
undertaken as part of the inquiry and what the outcomes were. Reports of
previous inquiries by the Commission are available on GOV.UK.

The charity’s details can be viewed on the Commission’s online charity search
tool.
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The Charity Commission is the independent regulator of charities in1.
England and Wales. To find out more about our work, see the about us
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page on GOV.UK.
Search for charities on our check charity tool.2.
Section 46 of the Charities Act 2011 gives the commission the power to3.
institute inquiries. The opening of an inquiry gives the commission
access to a range of investigative, protective and remedial legal
powers.
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